
 

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
3500 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, DC  20301-3500 

 

SUSTAINMENT 

 
March 1, 2022 

 

Mr. Will Furgeson 

SunChase Power 

4300 Speedway Suite 4617 

Austin, TX 78765 

 

Reference: Federal Aviation Administration Aeronautical Study Number: 2021-WTW-8804-OE 

and 73 associated structures 

 

Dear Mr. Furgeson, 

 

Thank you for your participation in the Mitigation Response Team to assess and 

overcome military impacts from your proposed Twelvemile wind farm project near Milburn, 

Oklahoma.  In a letter dated February 1, 2022, the Department of Defense (DoD) described the 

potential impacts to military operations for the project. 

 

As a result of discussions between SunChase Power and the U.S. Air Force, we have 

determined that construction of the Twelvemile wind project, submitted to the Federal Aviation 

Administration on November 30, 2021, will not present an adverse impact to military operations.    

 

Our response to the Federal Aviation Administration included a notification that further 

expansion beyond the current project area may present an adverse impact.  We encourage you to 

engage DoD prior to any proposed expansion.  

 

If you have any further concerns, please contact Mr. Michael Lignowski at the Military 

Aviation and Installation Assurance Siting Clearinghouse by calling (571) 372-6853 or emailing 

michael.j.lignowski.ctr@mail.mil. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Steven J. Sample 

Executive Director 

Military Aviation and Installation  

Assurance Siting Clearinghouse 

 


